

## COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORT AND TOURISM THE CHAIRWOMAN

TRAN/D/2021/13646

H.E. Ambassador Tamara Weingerl-Požar Deputy Permanent Representative Council of the European Union Rue de la Loi 175 1048 BRUSSELS

Subject: Council's position on the proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council amending Directive 1999/62/EC on the charging of heavy goods vehicles for the use of certain infrastructures ("Eurovignette")

Dear Ambassador Weingerl-Požar,

Following the positive outcome of the confirmation vote on the above-mentioned Directive, that took place in the meeting of the Committee on Transport and Tourism of 12 July 2021, please note that the TRAN Committee considered positively the acceptance of the text set out in the Annex, which reflects the outcome of the negotiations between the three Institutions.

Thus, I would like to inform you that, should the Council transmit formally to the European Parliament its position for this legislative proposal in the form as it stands in the Annex, I will recommend to the Members of the Committee on Transport and Tourism and subsequently to the Plenary that the Council's position be accepted without amendments in Parliament's second reading, subject to verification by the lawyer linguists of both Institutions.

I would like to thank you and the previous Council Presidencies for the good cooperation on this file.

Yours sincerely,

Karima DELLI

Annex: text agreed

PE 695.169